
MINUTES OF THE UPPER DEVERILLS PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Held in the VILLAGE HALL on Wednesday, 4th May 2011

Present: 
Councillor Lady Wheeler (Chairman)



Councillors Greenwood, Blue and Stratton

Unitary Councillor Fleur De Rhe Philippe

11/009 Election of Chairman and acceptance of office



Councillor Stratton, resolved unanimously

  

11/010 Election of Vice Chairman and acceptance of office

Councillor Blue, resolved unanimously

    
 11/011 Acceptance of apologies for absence 

Councillor Fagan gave her apologies

    
11/012 Open Session for members of the public 

No members present.
Fleur thanked Councillor Wheeler for all the work she has put into the Parish over the years

    
11/013 To receive declarations of interests


None were given 

   
11/014 The minutes of the meeting held 9th March 2011 & Extraordinary Planning 

    
Meeting 19th April 2011 were accepted as true records.  

Proposed:   Councillor Greenwood        Seconded:  Councillor Blue

  
 11/015 Approval and signing off Parish Council Accounts 2010/11 following Internal Audit

Council resolved the Internal Audit and approved the audited accounts for the external audit. Council approved and resolved the accounts for 2010-2011. Council approved and resolved the Annual Governance Statement. The Chairman signed the accounts. The Clerk was instructed to thank the Internal Auditor and send the gift from the Chairman.

The Clerk advised Council that she actions PAYE on her wages as Maiden Bradley Parish Clerk, her code takes into account her wages for the Upper Deverills Parish Council.

            

11/016 Litter Pick- Clerk to be updated on lessons learnt

The Litter pick the signs are ready for next year only one litter pick had been lost. The weather was fantastic but it was advised that there was a need to plan for a week earlier next year due to the verge growth. Next year early March would be favourable, so many people had turned up people stopped and said how much they appreciated the drive through the valley. Councillors are now stopping to pick up litter more often. It was decided that there was no need for the Community Pay Back group to visit.




 
11/017 Flood Binder/CEV Distribution of Booklets

Council delegated to the Clerk to organise with the Parish news to distribute the booklets with June’s issue 

The Clerk reported to Council that she needed to liaise with Mr Allard on the Flood plans as he has invaluable knowledge on past history of Flooding. The initial response plan had been circulated and Councillors had updated it where they saw fit, The Clerk was directed to contact the parishioners on the list to confirm their entry and contact details on the plan. 

11/018 Bus Shelter Update






The Clerk reported to Council that the Bus stop project is due to start after the 30th May. The Clerk will let Councillors know by email the exact date when the builders will be coming. 

110/019 Wiltshire Councils Consultation Proposal to cut bus routes  

Council felt that as the 2pm Saturday afternoon bus service was rarely used, combined with the current economic climate, it had no issues with the proposal to discontinue the service after September 11. The Clerk was instructed to inform their decision to the relevant person.  

11/020 Broadband –Update from the BAG




See attached report 

Parish Council resolved the purchase of printed leaflets at a cost of £11.20 for leaflets to inform parishioners of the survey and encourage them to take part in the survey

11/021 Parish Steward – Tasks to be undertaken


The Clerk reported that there was a new Area Highways Engineer Sally Barnett. Sally lives in Frome and is happy to come to see issues in the parish. The Parish Stewards are now more mobile with communications direct to them in the field.

Council asked if all the grips could be cleared at lord’s Hill. The filling in of any pot holes etc. 

Repairs required on the Speed camera signs lacerated by a hedge muncher at eastern end of Brixton Deverill also at the western end as well on the left hand side





11/022 Best Kept Village update/any other actions required

No updates given

11/023Traffic Action Group - Update







The A303 Emergency Closure Plan proposes that the emergency diversion route now goes via Maiden Bradley instead of using the B3095 through the Upper Deverills.  Councillor Blue to follow up this issue to confirm that the Council’s interpretation of the plan is correct.

An objector to the proposed closure of the A344, which goes past Stonehenge, contacted Councillor Blue with regard to traffic data (on the B3095) collected by the Upper Deverills Traffic Advisory Group.  The objector felt that this information could help support his case against the potential closure of the A344.  Council felt that as the closure concerned a road outside their area of responsibility that it should not be seen to be either objecting to or supporting the closure.  Councillor Blue was informed that he could in his own right attend but not as a Parish Councillor.  

                       11/024 Payments
     


Invoice Wages 







£ 431.55

    

           Travelling 







£   14.40

     


Maiden Bradley Computer Contract Invoice April/May 2011

£   15.00

     


Wiltshire Association of Local Councils Membership


£ 116.36




Payment of Emergency Booklets Maiden Bradley


£    94.00




Upper Deverills Village Hall 





£1000.00




Parish News Deverills & Horningsham PCC



£  125.00




Insurance Community First





£  228.89




BAG Leaflets Coats & Palmer





£    11.20




Receipts




Precept








£5850.00

    
  
11/025 Clerk’s report and correspondence received  




Risk Assessments

Clerk reminded Council that these needed to be actioned monthly

Insurance Policy The Clerk has been in contact with Jessica Emery at Community First. The log seat has been added and Council was asked to note that if more girt bins were purchased by the Parish Council direct that they are not covered by the insurance for public use where the Grit Bins put in place by Wiltshire Council were covered by the Wiltshire Council policy. The movement of the grit bin was noted.

Clerk reported to Council that she had not followed up the bank standing orders or direct debits that could be set up for the following items: wages, IT usage, memberships and data controller, as the Bank Mandate needed to be completed first. The Bank Mandate was signed by Council and Councillor Stratton took the copy to arrange for Councillor Fagan to sign.

     

11/026 Matters raised by Councillors - for information only

Councillor Wheeler informed the Parish Council that she is standing down. Chairman Councillor Stratton will have her resignation in writing after the meeting. She felt the 8 years as a Councillor, 6 years as the Chairman was a good length of service. She would not have stood again if it was an election year. She was leaving the Council in the capable hands of Councillor Stratton and will make sure to encourage a new member to join from Monkton Deverill. Councillor Blue thanked her for her long service and thanked her for her offer to still give assistance in the future

     

11/027 Items for Parish Newsletter & Notice Boards



The Clerk was instructed to inform the Parish News the possible Election or Co-option of Councillor.

The meeting closed at 7.41pm

   The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th July 2011 at 6.30 pm 

in the Upper Deverills Village Hall.   All are welcome to attend.
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